

March 23, 2018

Ms. Kathryn J. Olson Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE: North Dunes Dialysis (Proj. No. 17-066)

RECEIVED

MAR 2 4 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Ms. Olson,

On behalf of Erie Family Health Centers (Erie), I am writing this letter of support for DaVita North Dunes dialysis. DaVita North Dunes will bring much needed dialysis services to Waukegan and surrounding communities. Erie Family Health Centers is comprised of 13 health centers, including Erie HealthReach Waukegan, which serves residents of Waukegan and surrounding communities. At Erie, we are committed to providing accessible, affordable, and high-quality healthcare regardless of an individual's ability to pay.

Waukegan is a federally-designated health professional shortage area and a medically underserved area. It is also a low-income community that is home to a large minority population, that faces higher rates of chronic conditions such as diabetes, obesity, high blood pressure, and kidney disease. Waukegan residents face significant health disparities due to limited resources, low levels of health care literacy, and other socio-demographics that lead to healthcare inequities. Due to the significant healthcare shortages many patients receive fragmented care and are often suffering from undiagnosed chronic diseases, including chronic kidney disease and end-stage renal disease.

Unfortunately for such patients who need dialysis services, both Waukegan dialysis clinics are very busy and have limited ability to accommodate more patients. This creates access problems for Waukegan residents who require kidney treatments. Kidney disease continues to rise and for the foreseeable future, these services will be needed.

Erie is committed to improving the health of Waukegan and Lake County residents through the delivery of affordable, comprehensive, and culturally and linguistically competent care. Erie values DaVita North Dunes as healthcare provider and supports their proposed second location in Waukegan, which will bring additional dialysis services to communities in need.

Sincerely.

Lee Francis, MD, MPH President and CEO

ILLINOIS HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

DISTRICT OFFICE:

120 SOUTH GENESEE STREET WAUKEGAN, ILLINOIS 60085 PHONE. 847-599-2800 FAX: 847-599-2955

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE: 238-W STRATTON BUILDING SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62706 PHONE: 217-558-1012



March 23, 2018

RITA MAYFIELD STATE REPRESENTATIVE · 60TH DISTRICT

Ms. Kathryn J. Olson. Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson St. 2nd Floor Springfield. Illinois 62761

Re: North Dunes Dialysis (Project 17-066)

Dear Ms. Olson:

OITA MAYEIEI D

CHAIR:

- ELEMENTARY & SECONDARY
 EDUCATION: LICENSING OV
- SEX OFFENSES & SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION SUBCOMMITTEE

COMMITTEE MEMBER:

- APPROPRIATIONS
 HUMAN SERVICES
- APPROPRIATIONS
 PUBLIC SAFETY
- BUSINESS OCCUPATIONAL LICENSES
- COMMUNITY COLLEGE ACCESS &
 AFFORDABILITY
- HEALTH & HEALTHCARE OISPARITIES
- . JUDICIARY- CRIMINAL
- . PUBLIC UTILITIES

CAUCUS:

ILLINOIS HOUSE
 LEGISLATIVE BLACK
 CAUCUS - CHAIR

RECEIVED

MAR 2 4 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

As the 60th District Representative for the City of Waukegan, a beautiful city on the shores of Lake Michigan. Our city has plans to revitalize our lake front area and we are actively investing in the future of Waukegan, so that our resources can continue to serve future generations for years to come.

We are also committed to making sure our health care resources are sufficient to support our aging population and those living with chronic disease. This is an essential task given Waukegan's federal designation as a medically underserved area and health professional shortage area.

Unfortunately for dialysis patients in Waukegan, our existing clinics are full and patients will soon need to seek care out of town. For this reason, I write to support the proposed North Dunes Dialysis project. This additional clinic will help meet the needs of the growing number of Waukegan residents with kidney disease. It will also help reduce the pressure on existing clinics, one of which has begun an emergency fourth shift where patients finish their dialysis after midnight. Waukegan residents deserve more convenient access to health care services.

We support DaVita in its efforts to improve dialysis access in Waukegan and I ask that the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approve the proposed application in full.

Sincerely.

Jack B Orlov President Right Healthcare Ventures, LLC 1207 Hidden Lake Dr. Buffalo Grove, IL 60089

Ms. Kathryn J. Olson Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: North Dunes Dialysis (Project 17-066)

RECEIVED

MAR 2 4 2018

Dear Ms. Olson:

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

I am the Chairman of the City of Waukegan Chamber of Commerce, a beautiful city on the shores of Lake Michigan. Our city has plans to revitalize our lake front area and we are actively investing in the future of Waukegan, so that our resources can continue to serve future generations for years to come.

We are also committed to making sure our health care resources are sufficient to support our aging population and those living with chronic disease. This is an essential task given Waukegan's federal designation as a medically underserved area and health professional shortage area.

Unfortunately for dialysis patients in Waukegan, our existing clinics are full and patients will soon need to seek care out of town. For this reason, I write to support the proposed North Dunes Dialysis project. This additional clinic will help meet the needs of the growing number of Waukegan residents with kidney disease. It will also help reduce the pressure on existing clinics, one of which has begun an emergency fourth shift where patients finish their dialysis after midnight. Waukegan residents deserve more convenient access to health care services.

We support DaVita in its efforts to improve dialysis access in Waukegan and I ask that the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approve the proposed application in full.

Sincerely,

Jack B. Orlov

Jack B. Orlov

Dawn Simerly
City of Waukegan
Chamber of Commerce
100 N. Martin Luther King
Jr. Ave
Waukegan, IL 60085

Ms. Kathryn J. Olson Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: North Dunes Dialysis (Project 17-066)

Dear Ms. Olson:

I am a proud employee of Waukegan, a beautiful city on the shores of Lake Michigan. Our city has plans to revitalize our lake front area and we are actively investing in the future of Waukegan, so that our resources can continue to serve future generations for years to come.

We are also committed to making sure our health care resources are sufficient to support our aging population and those living with chronic disease. This is an essential task given Waukegan's federal designation as a medically underserved area and health professional shortage area.

Unfortunately for dialysis patients in Waukegan, our existing clinics are full and patients will soon need to seek care out of town. For this reason, I write to support the proposed North Dunes Dialysis project. This additional clinic will help meet the needs of the growing number of Waukegan residents with kidney disease. It will also help reduce the pressure on existing clinics, one of which has begun an emergency fourth shift where patients finish their dialysis after midnight. Waukegan residents deserve more convenient access to health care services.

We support DaVita in its efforts to improve dialysis access in Waukegan and I ask that the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approve the proposed application in full. Sincerely,

MAR 2 4 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dawn Simerly
Executive Director
City of Waukegan Chamber of Commerce